
Trumps Green Infant School is committed to safeguarding, child protection and promoting the welfare of children and young people.
We expect all members of the school community including staff, parents, carers, volunteers and governors to demonstrably share this commitment.

Dear Parents and Carers ,

The children are loving their learning this term and are enthusiastic about the progress 
they are making. Every day children come along to my office eager to show me their 
writing or math learning and love to choose stamper they pop onto their books. It is a 
true delight! 

ACHIEVEMENT 
ASSEMBLIES

Achievement assemblies give the children an opportunity to be 
celebrated by their peers. Do remember to let us know about 
any community work or activity the children undertake as I 
have many HOC badges waiting to be handed out. 

PARENT 
INTERVIEWS

Thank you to all who have signed up to our parent interviews 
on 7th and 9th February.  We are all looking forward to 
being able to share how your children are doing and to give 
an opportunity for you to see your children’s learning.  Please 
do remember to note on the sign -up sheets whether you 
need an on line meeting.

FEELING GOOD 
WEEK

We are all looking forward to Feeling Good Week, the week 
beginning 6th February.  We have many exciting events 
planned for the children including Fitness workshops, 
Fantastic Fred workshops with the theme/focus on 
emotional resilience and mental health, Earth song with a 
focus on international music and instruments from Africa 
and Brazil.  This will be a lovely way to end this half term.
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PARKING AND 
DRIVING

Currently, there are so many roadworks and traffic lights 
causing all of us to be delayed in getting to school in the 
mornings and afternoons.  As always we say to the children 
and families that the most important thing is that you all get 
to school safely.  Many of you have said that your children get 
worried if they are late so we continue to reassure them of 
our message that safety comes first.  We have had many 
complaints recently from our families about inconsiderate 
parking and driving, including on the pavements, of fellow 
parents.   We understand that it is difficult at the moment 
but reiterate our message and request that we all need to 
park and drive respectfully and safely.  We are concerned 
that an accident may happen.  This needs to be avoided.

BELONGINGS

Our cloakroom areas with the children’s pegs are limited in 
space.  We have noticed an increase in belongings that the 
children are bringing to school, which we do not have room 
for.  We are concerned that coats etc. end up on the floor 
and are being spoilt as well lost.  We encourage the children 
to look after their things and instil in them a respect for all 
that they have but it is challenging for them to do this in 
small spaces.

Please may the children leave their own pencil cases at home 
–we provide everything they need in school.  Additionally, 
bags and rucksacks seem to be increasing in size and we 
would request that the children bring in book bags only.  We 
understand that there will be days when the children require 
an additional bag or rucksack if they are doing something 
after school but if the majority of days we can reduce what 
is being brought into school it will be helpful.
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ATTENDANCE

Full and regular attendance at school is crucial for a child’s 
future life chances and establishes a positive work ethic early 
in life. At Trumps we are committed to ensure children achieve 
maximum possible attendance to support their learning and 
development. 
This month, we had a meeting with the Inclusion Officer (IO) 
who monitors and evaluates attendance termly. Although our 
school’s attendance is good, there are few areas to focus on to 
improve it further. 

Following measures will help us to ensure problems are 
identified and acted upon promptly :

Frequent and persistent absence
A child becomes a ‘persistent absentee’ if their attendance 
falls below 90% across the school year for whatever reason, 
including being ill. This level of absence is considerably 
damaging to a child’s educational prospects and requires 
parents’ full support and co-operation. 
When a child reaches the Persistent Absence mark, parents 
will be informed either verbally or by a letter, giving them 
opportunity to come to school to meet and discuss the issues. 
If the attendance does not improve within 4 weeks, the stage 
2 letter will be sent and medical evidence will be required to 
authorise any future illness absences. If the situation persists 
the school will refer to IO. 

Absences due to illness
If a child is absent due to illness for more than 4 days, the 
school office will contact the parents and may request a 
medical certificate or proof of an appointment in order for the 
absence to be authorised .

Dental and medical treatments
We encourage parents to book medical and dental appointment 
outside of the school day. The school will grant requests for 
such treatments during school time if they are unavoidable. 
The school should be notified in advance of the date and time 
of the appointment and when the child will be collected and 
returned to the school office. Evidence of the appointment 
such as SMS, appointment card or a letter must be provided. 
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WEATHER 
As previously explained in newsletters we aim to keep the 
school open at all times as our absolute priority.  In the event 
of snow, we have to make a decision “locally” which means 
Trumps Green Infant School rather than Virginia Water, as it 
is a staffing decision.  We have to ensure we have enough 
staff who are able to get to school safely to ensure the 
safety of the children.  There is a forecast for snow in a 
couple of weeks so we will continue to cross our fingers that 
the forecast is incorrect and the snow blows away.

FOTG
Please see the calendar for all the upcoming events.  Thank 
you for the commitment , creativity and hard work of the 
committee in leading all the fundraising for our school.  We 
are so grateful and are currently in the process of finalising 
decisions regarding the spending of kindly donated funds for 
the benefit of all our children.  We will keep you informed of 
the difference you make with photos of resources 
purchased.

Wishing you all a lovely weekend.

Best wishes

Sarah Morris
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EVENT DATE TIME

SPRING TERM 2023

HALF TERM Monday 13 February - Friday 17 February

SPRING TERM ENDS Friday 31 March 1.15 pm

SUMMER TERM 2023

INSET DAY (School closed) Monday 17 April

SCHOOL STARTS Tuesday 18 April 9.00 am

BANK HOLIDAY (School closed) Monday 1 May

BANK HOLIDAY (School closed) Monday 8 May

HALF TERM Monday 29 May - Friday 2 June

INSET DAY (School closed) Monday 5 June

SCHOOL STARTS Tuesday 6 June 9.00 am

SUMMER TERM ENDS Friday 21 July 1.15 pm
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EVENT DATE TIME

SPRING TERM 2023

Year 2 SATs Meeting Thursday 2 February 9:10 AM

Feeling Good Week Monday 6 - Friday 10 February

Scholastics Travelling Book Fair Tue 9 - Thursday 11 February 3.00 - 3.30 PM

FOTG Meeting (virtual) Tuesday 21 February 7.30 PM

HALF TERM Monday 13  - Friday  17 February

Parent Interviews                        

All Year Groups

Tuesday 7 February                                                        

Thursday 9 February
3:30 - 6:00 PM

Spring School Tidy Up TBC Saturday in March

World Book Day Thursday 2 March

Movie Night Saturday 11 March PM

Mother's Day Craft Friday 17 March

Comic Relief Friday 17 March

Sponsored Easter Egg Hunt Wed 29 March

SPRING TERM ENDS Friday 31 March 1:15 PM


